THE FRIENDS OF THE TRAP GROUNDS

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 25 February 2020
at St Margaret’s Institute, Polstead Road, Oxford
1. Introduction: Alan Allport, in the Chair, welcomed approximately 50 people to the thirteenth Annual General Meeting. Eleven apologies for absence were noted. The meeting was declared quorate.
2. Minutes of the AGM held on 26 February 2019 were unanimously approved, with one matter arising: concerns about the intrusive use of artificial lighting in the adjacent Phil & Jim playground have still not been addressed.

3. Progress Report. 

a. Conservation work. Alan Allport reported on the past year's work. Reedbed: The City Council's team of volunteers scythed another block of reeds for us, as part of a long-term project to prevent the reedbed drying out. Trees: A professional arborist was paid to deal with fallen willows, and to coppice a few tall trees. Glades and grassland: We continued the creation of a wildflower meadow in the Snowdrop Glade near the back entrance. A contractor was paid to mow the lush grass; volunteers raked the aftermath. Ponds: A contractor with a mechanical digger completed the creation of a fish-free creek for newts in the southern woodland; the spoil was deposited on the bank, and volunteers spread topsoil over it, for the establishment of native ferns. 
b. Public education. A very successful creative writing competition, inspired by Nicola Devine's wildlife photographs, was organised in collaboration with Phil & Jim School.  The annual May Morning Birdsong walk was well attended, as was the Family Springwatch event, with activities including pond-dipping, microscope sessions, and green crafts. We hosted a training session on the monitoring of reptiles and amphibians for students from the Oxford University Department of Continuing Education. A 'Fairy Doors' trail for under-fives during the summer months proved popular.
4. Future Plans: Management of the reedbed and meadows (as above) will continue. Bluebells will be planted in the woodland, and a fernery will be established on the banks of the new creek. A few native trees and a hedge will be planted at the entrance to Frog Lane, to screen the toolshed from the canal towpath. The main project will be the dredging of silted-up stretches of the Frog Lane ditch and the Mill Stream by a contractor in September 2020, at a cost of £4,000.
5. Financial Report: Total income in 2019 was £5,010, largely derived from donations from supporters (£3,428) and sales of the 2020 calendar, featuring Nicola Devine's photographs of Trap Grounds wildlife, which had raised £1,340 by 31/12/19. Total expenditure was £2,820 (not allowing for an outstanding bill of £720 owed to Oxford Conservation Volunteers). The bank balance at 31 December 2019 was £7,322. The statement of accounts was unanimously approved.
6. Appointment of Next Year's Committee: Offers by current members Alan Allport, Bob Cowley, Sam Crofts, Tom Evans, Linda Losito, Lance Millar, Colm O'Caomhanaigh (co-opted during the year to replace Jim Campbell), and Catherine Robinson were unanimously endorsed. 
7. Powerpoint presentation. After a break for refreshments, members of the Committee gave a presentation about our public outreach work, and the birds, mammals, reptiles, amphibians, invertebrates, flora, and fungi of the Trap Grounds, illustrated by Nicola Devine's photographs, which were widely acclaimed.
Catherine Robinson 
(Hon. Secretary, The Friends Of The Trap Grounds)
